
 

 Changes in Consular/Visa services in Embassy of Japan 

 

       The Embassy of Japan in Pakistan has decided to introduce the following prior appointment 

system for the consular and visa services from March 26 to April 6 in pursuance of the 

announcements by the Government of Pakistan that all international flights to Pakistan would be 

suspended for two weeks from 20:00 on March 21 to 20:00 on April 4, and that the Punjab 

provincial government would ban movement for two weeks from 9:00 am on March 24 for 

preventive measures against Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19). 

 

 

1. Japanese passport new application or renewal (include lost passport application, passport 

for change name application), registration of family register or nationality, application for 

certificate, overseas registration election card:  

Reception hours will remain the same, but prior appointment is required.  

2. Visa application:  

Reception timing will also remain the same. Only official (Include diplomatic), some 

emergency cases, on humanitarian ground cases will be accepted with prior appointment. 

 

For now onward, applicants in categories listed above may contact the consular section 

(051-9072500) in order to get prior appointments. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

 

 

        


